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PRINCIPAL KORERO‌PRINCIPAL KORERO‌
Tēnā koutou katoa,

I want to begin this newsletter with an apology and a reminder. This
morning, I had a conversation with a parent that highlighted a

communication gap between what we believed we had shared and what the
community had actually heard. For that, I am truly sorry. I am grateful to

this parent for raising the issue, as it gives us the chance to clarify things for
everyone.

At the end of last term, we were very pleased to welcome two new teachers
to our staff, Vicki and Rebecca. Their appointments were made to increase
our targeted outcomes in mathematics and literacy. Vicki is working closely
with Aaron, Leah, and Emily to select groups of students from Tī Kōuka and
Makomako. Her role is to target specific areas for development while also

helping to reduce classroom numbers. In the same way, Rebecca is working
with Sarah, Julian, and Kat from Rewarewa and Kōwhai. Most students in our

school will spend time being taught by either Vicki or Rebecca over the
course of this term and next. The make-up of these classes will change at

different times throughout the morning, depending on the subject.
However, I want to assure you that your child's home room teacher remains

your first and main point of contact.
My sincere apologies again for not explaining this more explicitly to our

whānau.
Secondly, I want to use this opportunity to remind everyone that our school
doors and our emails are always open. If you feel that something is working
well for your child, or if you would like more explanation about something,
please come and ask. We try hard to get things right, and we want to hear

when we've met the mark, as well as the times when we haven't.

Ngā mihi nui,
 Nic Walker
 Principal



WEEK 10
15 - 19

SEPTEMBER
TECH

END OF
TERM

TERM 3, 2025TERM 3, 2025

TERM 4, 2025‌TERM 4, 2025‌
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

06-10
OCT

TERM 4
BEGINS

SCHOOL
PHOTOS

13-17
OCT

TECH
HANGI & HUI

20-24
OCT

BOT MEETING
PET DAY 

27-31
OCT

LABOUR DAY -
SCHOOL
CLOSED

TECH RURAL ATHLETICS
GROUP DAY -

CANVASTOWN

03-07
NOV

MARLB
ANNIVERSARY
DAY - SCHOOL

CLOSED

BOT MEETING

10-14
NOV

FUN RUN

17-21
NOV

24-28
NOV

01-05
DEC

BOT MEETING
PINE VALLEY

CAMP
PINE VALLEY

CAMP

08-12
DEC

YEAR 6 TECH
VISIT

15-19
DEC

REPORTS OUT WATER FIGHT END OF TERM 4



Koromiko Rārangi Tokomaru Waikakaho

1116 1155 1068 1083

Building a Positive
Learning Community 

Ākonga O Te Wiki
Congratulations to our

ākonga o te wiki from our
last assembly! 

House Points

This week our most
commonly shown value
was Active Involvement 

Tī Kōuka - Frankie P
Makomako - Gus W & Harrison W 
Rewarewa - Chase F & Dolton H

Kōwhai -  Arthur H, Lexie L

MEMOS FROM THE OFFICEMEMOS FROM THE OFFICE
*Bus changes - please remember to notify the office with any changes

to your childrens bus schedule. Only year 7 and 8s can sign themselves
on and off the bus. 

*Scholastic Book Club - Any orders for scholastic book club need to be
made through the website  please.  If you are unsure on how to do this,

reach out to Amy and she can talk you through the process. 

*Please remember to sign your child in and out of school. This is a
safety procedure. This includes early collection, late arrival, or leaving

the school grounds for appointments or similar. If the office door is
locked, please come to the staffroom door. 



Kia Ora Tua Marina Whānau!

We are on the final stretch of Term 3! Woo Hoo!
We trust you are surviving the many winter bugs  and have taken time to rest

and recover  .

We would like to thank everyone for supporting our sausage sizzle this term!  
Thank you for supporting the Senior's Sausage sizzle for their camp and this

week's Sausage Sizzle for George who is competing in the Cross Country
Regionals next week!

We would like to say THANK YOU!!!! to all the parents and whānau who
helped to make the Winter Wonderland Disco a huge success!  

From the outfits that were varied and AMAZING, the dance moves that were
moving & grooving, photos with friends in the photo booth, selling items,
dishing out kai, door & toilet-run minding, setting up & packing up .... the

tamariki had a BLAST!
If I have missed you and your role, please know that your help is very much

appreciated!

Thank you also for supporting our Seedling Fundraiser!
This is becoming a hugely successful fundraiser for our school! We sold 1.5

times what we did last year! Congratulations all!
We will let you know when these will be ready for collecting and handing out

to your buyers.

Have a fantastic weekend, Week 10, and School Break!
TMS PTA

PTA CHATPTA CHAT

to Wallace
H. Wallace
won MVP
for his 9th

grade
football

team,
Blenheim

Valley

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS

Year 0-1 Netball Team - Gus W, Frankie P, Elka
B, Lucah D & Amelia H. Absent - Cara Duthie  



FESTIVAL OF HOCKEY FESTIVAL OF HOCKEY 










